
 

Growth Management Department 
Zoning Division, Comprehensive Planning Section 

2800 North Horseshoe Drive, Naples, FL  34104    

          Sent Via E-Mail  
April 19, 2018 

 

Mr. D. Wayne Arnold, AICP 

Q. Grady Minor and Associates, P.A.      

3800 Via Del Rey 

Bonita Springs, FL  34134 

and 

Mr. Richard D. Yovanovich, Esq.      

Coleman, Yovanovich and Koester, P.A. 

4001 Tamiami Trail North, Suite 300 

Naples, FL  34103 

 

RE: Review of Growth Management Plan Amendment Petition PL20160002360/CP-2016-3, a large-

scale amendment to the Future Land Use Element, to rename the Goodlette/Pine Ridge Commercial Infill 

Subdistrict as Goodlette/Pine Ridge Mixed Use Subdistrict and Amend the Text to Add a Residential Use 

 

Dear Mr. Arnold and Mr. Yovanovich: 

 

Thank you for your submittal of the updated housing study (portions) for the Growth Management Plan 

Amendment (GMPA) Petition PL20160002360/CP-2016-3, a large-scale amendment to the Future land Use 

Element to rename the Goodlette/Pine Ridge Commercial Infill Subdistrict as Goodlette/Pine Ridge Mixed Use 
Subdistrict and amend the text to add a residential use for a maximum of 375 multi-family dwelling units for 
rental, while continuing to allow a maximum of 275,000 square feet of office and commercial uses to create a 
Mixed Use Subdistrict.  Comprehensive Planning and the County Attorney’s Office have reviewed the updated 

pages.  Comprehensive Planning does have conditions with its review; these comments are attached to this letter 

and uploaded in CityView.  Please make revisions prior to final submission for the packets.  Should any of these 
revisions affect other sections of the entire study, please revise all sections necessary.  If other sections are 
affected, then the entire study with updated sections incorporated should be submitted.  We need a quick 

turnaround on these revisions. 

 

Your petition is scheduled to be brought before the Collier County Planning Commission for a Public Hearing 

(for adoption) on May 17, 2018. 

 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. 

 

Regards, 

 

Sue Faulkner, 

Principal Planner 

 

Attachment 

cc: Michael Bosi, AICP, Director, Zoning Division 

David Weeks, AICP, Growth Management Manager 

CP-2016-3 Review for adoption.docx 

CP-2016-3%20Review%20for%20adoption.docx









